Thelomathesian Society

Minutes

October 18, 2005

I. Call to Order

This meeting of the Thelomathesian Society was called to order in the Hannon Room of the Student Center at 7:34pm by President Adam Casler.

II.    Attendance

The following Senators were present, absent, or excused from the meeting on 2005:

	Residence
	Name
	Present, Excused, Unexcused

	Senior Townhouses
	Mandie Barney
	Present

	
	Carla Hunter
	Present

	62 Park
	Chelsea Davidson
	Present

	Dean Eaton
	Jana Morgan
	Present

	
	Erica Peterson
	Present

	
	Paul Congleton
	Excused

	
	Emily Denham
	Present

	
	Kelly Sleight
	Excused

	
	
	

	Gaines
	Tyler Hanson
	Excused

	Hulett
	Kaitlyn Bradley
	Present

	
	Kaitlynn Reyell
	Present

	Jenks
	Drew Crawford
	Present

	
	
	

	Lee
	Alicia Johnson
	Present

	
	YiLun Wang
	Present

	
	Cameron Bruns
	Present

	
	James Johnston III
	Present

	
	
	

	Off-Campus
	
	

	
	
	

	Priest
	Meredith Kane
	Present

	Rebert
	Ardelle Rivera
	Present

	
	Aubrey Fulton
	Present

	
	Hai-Yen Nguyen
	Present

	
	Laura Rabinow
	Present

	
	
	

	Reiff
	
	

	Sykes
	Kirk Donovan
	Present

	
	Simon Mawson
	Present

	
	Karoline Chrzanowski
	Present

	
	Meghan Moore
	Present

	
	Emily-Anne Gullickson
	Present

	
	
	Present

	Theme Cottages
	Nicole Collen
	Present

	
	Frank Izaguirre
	Present

	
	
	Present

	Whitman
	Andrew Long
	Present

	
	Ashley White
	Present

	
	Derek Benavides
	Present

	
	Rachel Hall
	Present

	
	Katie Alexander
	Present

	On Campus Live in Greek
	Caitlyn Carlson
	Present

	
	Kyle Davidson
	Unexcused

	
	Jon Solomon
	Excused

	FYC
	Katie Spring
	Unexcused

	
	Sara Garett
	Unexcused

	Sophomore Class
	
	

	
	
	

	Junior Class
	Mike Weineke
	Present

	
	Amy Lichorat
	Present

	Senior Class
	William Hughes
	Unexcused

	
	
	

	Senator At Large
	Sarah Callaway
	Present

	
	Kristen Bednar
	Present

	
	Christine Akin
	Present

	
	Charles Okara
	Present

	
	Kyle Darlow
	Present

	
	Justin Newcom
	Present

	
	Audrey Bouffard-Nesbitt
	Excused

	
	Ben Sears
	Present 

	
	Elizabeth Boyd
	Present

	
	Chance Johnson
	Present

	
	Bob Glover
	Present

	
	Jon Cardinal
	Present

	
	Alex Sheppard
	Present

	
	Sarah Stalter
	Present



	
	
	


III. Special Presentation

Dean Cornwell 

Dean Cornwell greeted the Senate and said that this is his semesterly meeting with Thelmo, so as to stay informed about events.  He has just arrived from a faculty meeting from where the White Papers were discussed.  Three were commissioned last year; they are an exploratory thought piece where groups of faculty thought about four dimensions of academics: international studies, advising and planning, civic engagement, and writing across the curriculum.  The last one also works on oral communication, research, technology, critical literacy, etc. These four papers are about the heart of curriculum, but not about the curriculum itself.  They are not about requirements, but it is not a creative process.  The faculty has discussed these papers.  This is a different process for the faculty.  For anything to change the nature of the program, it does have to go through the governance process.  It would go through the Academic Affairs committee next. Each paper will be discussed in turn.  Where it goes from there is up to the democratic process. If there are changes, it will come out of this process.  He cannot predict how the changes will look, but it will be a long process. He would love to hear feedback on these papers and asked for questions or suggestions. 
Senator Rabinow asked that he talk about the vision of where Academic Planning is heading. 

Dean Cornwell explained that in the White Paper on Academic Planning, we are looking at a paradigm shift from advising to “planning.”  When we talk about advising, the agency lies with the faculty member.  They are in charge of the situation and making sure that their students get through the system. The idea of planning puts the onus on students and creating a plan for your time at SLU, which is not as paltry or shallow as it has been in the past.  Asks students to think about what they want and where they are heading.  We are not set up ideally now; there are two offices that deal with this.  The Office of Academic Advising is limited to what you do with 4 years here. Then there is the office of Career Planning, which deals with what happens after graduation.  These should not be separate.  Career planning should begin when you arrive at SLU and carry through your time here.  He said he can imagine a program that combines the two.  Collegiate planning is not just about planning during college, but beyond college as well.  How do all the factors add up to a plan?  They are currently looking into the use of E Portfolios that students would create and help dialogue with advisors.  Students would use these to reflect on the entire collegiate experience.  They would also use them to create plans for the future and for archiving their best work. Then the SYE will help to pull them all together. Dean Cornwell said he wishes that the changes could be put in place tomorrow, but this is not possible. 
Senator Collen asked how honest and accurate would these responses be, especially as new First Year Students? 

Dean Cornwell said he was not sure.  Some of the First Years were asked to reflect on the aims and objectives of the University. The exercise was meant to ask how their purpose fit within SLU. A lot of good work is done simply in asking the question.  The thoughts brought out by the questions will help students to understand why they are at SLU and gather their thoughts. 

Senator Cardinal asked when course registration will begin. And what do the course selection look like this semester. 

Dean Cornwell said that the Courses are still being compiled for Spring. When it is done a list will be posted. Registration begins on the 7th of November.  There is not a great variation in the number of courses changes, though there is change within programs. 

Student Delegate De Rosa asked what the shift in Oral Communication would look like. 

Dean Cornwell said that this is another White Paper, the one on critical literacy.  At a recent dinner with SLU alumni of attorneys, about 45 minutes of the time was spent talking about writing.  They shared their experience about becoming good writers and how necessary it is and how it has paid off.  Other alumni and trustees are saying that there are other skills needed, like reading spread sheets, basic web skills, and giving oral presentations that are eloquent and persuasive. You do not become a good writer in a single course, it is a process.  So is becoming a good oral communicator and developing media skills.  Every department and program has to see this as central to its work, no matter what the major.  This is not taking place and it is something we need to get better at. 

Senator Sheppard asked how the faculty feels about the changes in the advising. 
Dean Cornwell said the faculty is nervous about the new demands. There are some students who have great advisors, but some have perfunctory relationships as well. This will up the ante on both sides of these relationships.  This ties in to the 3-2 teaching load.  The faculty argued that this would help the shift to faculty/student relationships.  But this will not happen any time soon, as it would be worse on course availability. So this will be hard work, but it will make for a more powerful education. 

Chair Seaward said this is the first semester of the new grading policy, how will this work. 

Dean Cornwell said that the grades will be more precise.  It is an experiment and we will see what happens to student grades. We will look at students’ grade distribution this Spring and compare to last fall. 

President Casler said that one way to offset these changes would be to expand the faculty, is there a time line for this? 

Dean Cornwell said that in the next few years, there will be two new positions thanks to some endowments.  But as to adding substantial changes, it will not be soon. 

Senator Cardinal asked if there was any extra funding for internships, fellowships and study abroad opportunities. 

Dean Cornwell said that they are all different. They are growing the fellowship program as fast as they can, and it is growing quickly. It is a very powerful experience for students.  He has worked with Dean Alden for funding for students going abroad. The funding of internships is new and he was not sure about it.  There is no funding now, but maybe someone else knows something different. 

Senator Sheppard said that the new Dean of Student Life will incorporate academics into the job, how about student life in academic affairs. 

Dean Cornwell said that there are not two sides of the house.  They are not separate parts of campus.  Rigorous academics are part of a student centered campus. We need to get to a place where these issues are no longer separate.  He looks forward to getting to that place with the new dean. 
President Casler thanked Dean Cornwell for his time. 
IV. Officer Reports

A. Vice President of Senate Affairs – Mr. Randy Olivo

Vice President of Senate Affairs Randy Olivo reminded the Senate that their attendance to committee meetings counts towards regular attendance, and that if they do not attend those, they can be kicked off the Senate. He also asked that all Chairs remain after the meeting adjourns.
B. Secretary – Ms. Brigette C. Smith


No Report.

V.  
Student Delegate Report


Student Delegate to the Board of Trustees – Jason DeRosa 
Student Delegate DeRosa stated that he has no formal report this evening, and urged students with last minute concerns to e-mail him so he can bring those concerns to the Board of Trustees.
VI.
Committee Chair Reports 

C. SLUSAF Central Treasurer- Andy Cook

Central Treasurer Cook had no report.

D. Academic Affairs Chair – John Gursky

Chair Gursky wished the senate a good evening and stated that the committee did not meet on Sunday due to mid-semester break, but the committee will be meeting next Sunday to continue work on the rough draft proposal.  Chair Gursky continued by updating the Senate on the latest University Academic Affairs Committee that was held before mid-semester break.  He stated that no more courses were approved, but two major issues came up:  the re-structuring of the Music Department and upper-level courses offered by the department.  Gursky explained that the goal was to make more of these courses accessible to non-music majors.  Also, the Speech and Theatre department requested a name change to “Performance and Communication Arts” which would be more inclusive to the different areas of study this major encompasses.  Lastly, Gursky explained that he would be meeting with Dr. Regosin to prepare for the meeting and presentation to the Board of Trustees regarding academic advising/planning.

E. Student Life Chair – Guin Seaward

Chair Seaward apologized for not having much to report, as her committee did not meet over mid-semester break. However, she informed the Senate that members of her committee would be meeting with the Townhouse Council this week to talk about their meal plan. She also said that members of her committee would be talking to local food establishments, trying to find an alternative way to use meal cards off campus. Seaward reminded her committee that they would be meeting on Thursday evening at 9pm.

F. Public Relations Chair – Katie McGinty
The PR Chair introduced her new assistant chair, Justin Newrom and reminded the committee of a meeting on Sunday at 4:00 pm.
G. Environmental Conservation Chair- Kira Krumhansl
Chair Krumhansl reminded the senate that the Environmental Conservation Committee had been working on a project to provide every student with a free compact fluorescent light bulb. Krumhansl reported that Rick Scott from facilities had calculated the savings from this endeavor, and had found that the university would save $5,880 dollars in a year if each student uses one compact fluorescent light bulb. She indicated that Rick Scott had passed this information onto Tom Coakley, and that the committee is waiting for a response.

Chair Krumhansl reported that the ECC had met the previous night, and had delegated responsibilities for the next steps in the energy paper. In the next week, contacts will be made regarding obtaining vegetable oil from the dining hall for use in the boilers in P-plant, receiving a list of student rooms with temperature sensors, contacting Community Energy Services about receiving samples of compact fluorescent light bulbs and potential sponsorship from New York State Energy Research and Development Authority for the compact fluorescent light bulb project. The committee will also be working on producing a report to the student body about the potential for the purchase of wind-generated electricity from Constellation. 

Chair Krumhansl reported that the conservation council met yesterday to discuss the compact fluorescent light bulb project and the recycling program at St. Lawrence.

Chair Krumhansl stated that the ECC would be meeting the following Monday at 9:45 pm on the third floor of the student center
H. Sexual Assault Liaison- Mia Hutchins Cabibi
Liaison Cabibi was absent. 

G. Election Chair- Lib Boyd

Chair Boyd says that the 2005 elections are underway for the 2006 academic year, and Petitions go out Monday, October 17 and are due at 8 PM Friday, October 21. Campaigning will begin October 23 and last until October 30 at midnight. Chair Boyd encourages everyone to run for the four positions.
VII. 
President’s Report – Adam Casler

President Casler greeted the Senate and stated that this is one of the last opportunities to bring concerns to both himself or Student Delegate DeRosa before the Board of Trustees meeting on Saturday.  He stated that Exec Board members will be attending the various committee meetings and that if students have any specific concerns about Student Life, Admissions, or Buildings and Grounds, to see the Committee Chairs and Assistant Chairs.
VIII. 
Old Business

1. Anime and Manga Club Status Request 
Questions
Student Delegate De Rosa asked if they were planning on submitting to the stump.

The presenter said that they are trying to do so. 

Debate:
For: 

Against: 

For:

Call 

Motion Passes, unanimously
IX.     New Business

 There was no New Business. 

X. Member’s Time

· Senator Long said that the Importance of Being Earnest is being performed November 2-5. 
· Senator Chrzanowski said that Shenandoah Shakespeare will be here next week, showing three plays, check it out. 

· Senator Davidson said the SLUMUN is selling Krispy Kremes in the Student Center. 

· Senator Cardinal said that Make a Difference Day is this weekend, it is important for SLU’s public image. 

· Senator Wieneke said the Board Of Trustees will be here this weekend, please speak up and give them your opinions on issues. 

· Senator Carlson said that KDS is selling ribbons for Breast Cancer Awareness Month, they are $1, please donate. 

XI. Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn: Senator Long
Second: Senator Rabinow
Meeting was adjourned at p.m.







    Respectfully Submitted,








    Brigette C Smith ‘07
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